Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc.
National Big Dipper Auxiliary

2007-2008 Financial Report

Please find the Financial Report for the Fiscal year August 2007-July 2008 attached. I would like to take just a moment for a brief report of my term.

This year has proven to be somewhat of a challenge with a few difficult situations to try to record properly. We experienced great difficulty locating our EIN # for the National Big Dipper. That was finally found in March of 2008. Once the EIN # was found, the minutes of the meeting were taken to the financial institution to open the long overdue bank account. The next obstacle was the fact that National Big Dipper has been using one signer on all checks and with all the new banking laws, it became quite a task to locate the information the bank needed to allow one signature. Once we had the information needed we finally established our bank account in April 2008. 

Due to an oversight on my part, it appears that Helen Nero had written a check to me Linda Lane for $763.77 to transfer the funds which took into account we had one small outstanding check. With the delay in processing the checks, another check was received from our President Linda Humphrey which was a bank draft to close the account in the amount of $771.87. Of course when the checks were deposited the original check was returned as account closed. This is the explanation for the Large total of Other Inc. and also the large amount coded as returned checks. 

To date I hold one unresolved returned check in the amount of $21.00. A letter was sent addressing the issue and so far we have had no response. 
This year I felt that it was time for the National Big Dipper to move forward from the old style handwritten books and I donated a copy of Quicken Basic 2007 to the Auxiliary. I was able to acquire 500 membership cards free of charge thanks to a local printer in my community so we had no expense there.

The only expense the Auxiliary has sustained this year is the Postage which was $65.03 which was for stamps for the President to mail solicitation letters out as well as mail to me the old records that Helen turned into her. 

This report is submitted prior to the awards for Educational Assistance this year and any pending Convention expenses for “Fun Night 2008”.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda L Lane
29 July 2008
Financial Secretary/Treasurer National Big Dipper
